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Suffolk Refugee Support secures  
future services with funding success 

 

After lots of work developing and submitting funding applica-

tions, and explaining the benefit of the work we do, we are de-

lighted to report that much of the funding for our key services 

has been secured for the next three years.   

  

We have been awarded a grant from The Big Lottery ï Reach-

ing Communities Fund, as they recognised the value of the 

support we provide and continued need for it in Suffolk. This 

new funding will specifically fund our work with refugee women, 

young refugees, those seeking to build skills and gain employment, and our work to promote bet-

ter mental and physical health amongst our clients. 

  

Under the project management of Jodi and then Abbie, we have completed our first year of 

providing support services to Syrian refugees under the Governmentôs Vulnerable Personsô 

Resettlement Programme via Suffolk County Council. This scheme aims to resettle up to 230 

individuals predominantly from Syria over the next four years. We have been awarded the con-

tract to continue to fulfil this vital role.  

  

We would also like to thank the following funders who have shown faith in us as an organisation 

and committed funding towards our work over the next year or more; The Safer Suffolk Fundð

Police & Crime Commissioner (via Suffolk Community Foundation); Building Better Opportuni-

tiesða partnership in Suffolk funded by the European Social Fund and Big Lottery; BBC Chil-

dren in Needðto support children from refugee families and Unaccompanied Asylum Seeking 

Children (UASC); Raising the Bar (via Suffolk Community Foundation); Ipswich Borough Council; 

Public Health Suffolk; LEP Community Challenge Fund (via Suffolk Community Foundation); 

RJB Grantmaking Fund & The Frank Jackson Foundation (both via Suffolk Community Foun-

dation); Scarfe Charitable Trust; St. Edmundôs Fund; Ganzoni Charitable Trust; UNITE; Mrs L.D. 

Rope Charitable Settlement. We are indebted to Suffolk Community Foundation for the support 

they have given us to secure several of the above grants. 

  

Finally, an enormous óthank youô to all the individuals, churches and community groups who have 

generously made personal donations towards our work. This funding is invaluable as it gives us 

the flexibility to meet urgent need wherever we find it, and where individual needs donôt always fit 

the criteria of larger funders e.g. food to help a family in need for a week, or school uniform for a 

new school. We really couldnôt plan and manage without these regular donations. 

  
We are very excited about starting a new 3-year programme of work and would like to thank eve-
ryone who is supporting us to bring vital services to those who need them most.  
 
Rebecca Crerar, Charity Manager 
 

http://www.suffolkrefugee.org.uk


There have been various refugee schemes in the news recently, so we thought weôd give a brief 
update, particularly on the local situation: 

DispersalðWeôve had a number of enquiries from friends and supporters in the Woodbridge ar-
ea following reports that Woodbridge and Felixstowe were being considered as possible loca-
tions for temporary housing under the governmentôs dispersal scheme, under which roughly 90 
asylum seekers are currently housed in Ipswich. The towns have been identified because of their 
transport links to specialist support services in Ipswich, such as ourselves. However, any pro-
gress is dependent upon the accommodation provider, G4S, finding affordable private sector ac-
commodation and early suggestions are that this is proving particularly difficult in Woodbridge. 

Syrian Vulnerable Person Resettlement and Vulnerable Children Resettlement Schemesð

Suffolk has agreed to take up to 230 refugees from these two programmes by 2020. They will be 
people at severe risk of harm or death or with serious medical conditions. Plans are in place to 
bring 23,000 refugees to the UK via these schemes. So far 11 families comprising 53 individuals 
have arrived in Suffolk. 

Dubs AmendmentðLast month the UK government announced that it was winding down a 
scheme to bring some of the many thousands of unaccompanied child refugees in Europe to the 
UK, commonly known as the Dubs Amendment. When the amendment was passed many people 
thought the government was committing to helping 3000 children. So far only 200 have been 
brought to the UK, and just 150 more are due to be transferred.   

National Transfer SchemeðThe  Unaccompanied Asylum Seeking Children (UASC) National 
Transfer Scheme was set up last July to more evenly distribute unaccompanied minors across 
the UK and ease pressure on local authorities with particularly high numbers. Under this scheme 
the number of UASCs in Suffolk is set to increase to 106. At Suffolk Refugee Support we are 
gearing up to do more work with young refugees, in particular to help them better understand the 
asylum process, to increase their academic skills and develop a greater sense of belonging. 

SRS making a real difference in the lives of refugees 

Mohammed Ismailôs story. 
A father-of-two who fled war-
torn Iraq in 2002 has said he 
will never forget the kindness 
shown to him by SRS. 
Mohammed Ismail spent 15 
days travelling in the back of a 
lorry to escape his home prov-
ince of Diyala when it was un-

der the rule of Saddam Hussein. Both his father and brother 
were killed during the conflict. 
Since arriving in Ipswich 11 years ago, Mr Ismail, 34, has 
seen his life turn around thanks to SRS. 
He said: ñTo be honest they have helped me more than an-
ything else in the world. I donôt know how to describe it. 
ñIf I didnôt have this place I wouldnôt have my kids now, they would be in care. Itôs not just me they 
have helped, itôs hundreds of people.ò 
Mr Ismail has two daughters, three-year-old Esme, and Analeah, two. SRS has paid for Mr Ismail 
to take English classes at Suffolk New College, supported him through a relationship break-
down, helped him into housing and is continuing to assist him with his asylum case. This year Mr 
Ismail is expected to find out if he is granted the right to remain in the UK after 14 years of waiting 
in limbo. If this is successful, Ms Crerar said she hoped to find Mr Ismail a job in farming or me-
chanics. ñI will never forget this place for all my life,ò Mr Ismail said. 
[This story originally appeared as part of an article in the East Anglian Daily Times 18/1/2017] 

Good News 

Stories 

Update on refugee schemes 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Giles Duley photography exhibition 

We are delighted to announce that we are organising an exhi-
bition of images by the acclaimed documentary photographer, 
Giles Duley, at the University of Suffolk from 24 April-21 May. 
Giles has made his name documenting the humanitarian con-
sequences of conflict, despite becoming a triple amputee after 
stepping on an IED in Afghanistan in 2011. We hope this exhi-
bition will really bring home the experience of being a refu-
geeðthe trauma, hardship and hope.  

Bury St Edmunds theatre fundraiser 

An evening of thought-provoking plays and poetry exploring con-
temporary refugee issues will be held at St Johnôs Church, Bury St 
Edmunds on Saturday 18

th
 March, with all proceeds going to sup-

port the work of Amnesty International and Suffolk Refugee Sup-
port. 
The Theatre Royal Writers Group have created a series of short 
plays, poems and monologues approaching the complex issues of 
displacement and asylum. There will also be a welcome from Coun-
cillor Julia Wakelam, Mayor of St Edmundsbury, and we will give a 
short talk and take part in a Q&A session. 

Friends of Refugees Suffolk (FORS) 

We are grateful to the wonderful support of Friends 
of Refugees Suffolk, a local fundraising & action 
group, for holding a fundraising supper to raise funds 
for SRS on Friday 13th March.  Two Syrian refugees, 
now resettled in Ipswich, are making the pastry des-
serts, and enjoying being involved and catering 
again!   

There but for fortune - 
 Art Exhibition  

Weôre thrilled that local artist Susie Men-
delsson has chosen to donate the pro-
ceeds of her latest solo exhibition, There 
but for fortune, to Suffolk Refugee Sup-
port. Susie, who lives in Woodbridge, was 
born in London to Jewish parents who 
both fled Germanyðher father was a 
Kindertransport refugee. Her exhibition of 
paintings and models of the human figure, 
the theme of which is the idea that bad 
things only happen to óothersô, never to 
óusô, takes place at the Frame Workshop & 
Gallery, Ipswich, from 3-27 May. 

Live music and art event 

On Friday 28 April there will be an exciting live music 
and art event at The Avenue Theatre, Gippeswyk 
Avenue, Ipswich, to raise funds for SRS. It will fea-
ture a showing of the short video óMalkaô, telling the 
story of a refugee mother and child, an exhibition of 
paintings, live speed art, music and dance. Huge 
thanks to Stefan Freedman and his colleagues for 
their generosity in arranging this. Stefan feels a per-
sonal connection with the refugee experience as his 
grandmother fled anti-Jewish pogroms in Minsk to 
find safety in England. 

A big thanks to our volunteer Libby Ruffle for holding 

a coffee morning in Waldringfield in February, and 

raising Ã254 for our services for refugees.  



Cycling Syrians Project 

While bikes might not be seen as a necessity for refugees, our Cycling Syrians Project has been helping 

newly-arrived Syrian families in Ipswich to get around, orientate themselves in their new surroundings, and 

to keep fit! 

Thanks to the boundless enthusiasm of our 

volunteer Lucy, we have been providing bi-

cycles to Syrian families and organising cy-

cle road safety sessions. All the bikes have 

been donated thanks to the Christchurch 

Park neighbourhood group, the staff at Ips-

wich School, Cycle Ipswich and the Bike 

Doctor, and La Tour Cycle Caf®. The bikes 

have been checked and serviced by Joni at 

La Tour Caf® and Dave at the Green Bike 

Project. British Cycling has donated buffs 

and high-visibility bibs and Suffolk County Councilôs Road Safety Officer, John Showell, has been provid-

ing fantastic road sense lessons to keep our riders safe. Huge thanks to all for showing such generosity 

and making this possible! 

So far we have provided 16 adult bikes and 12 childrenôs bikes and scooters. As more families arrive, we 

hope to be able to provide them with bikes too. If anyone has an adult bike that they'd like to donate to the 

project, please do get in touch. Don't worry if the bike needs a little bit of TLC as the brilliant Green Bike 

Project at Holywell's Park is providing repairs at a discounted charge. Weôd also love to hear from you if 

you have any kidsô bikes, especially scooters, that are already in good working order. And if anyone would 

like to volunteer to help with the project - especially someone who can carry out basic bike maintenance 

and repairs themselves and is able to transport the donated bikes - we'd be delighted to hear from 

you. See our website for more details: www.suffolkrefugee.org.uk/what-you-can-do/volunteer 

Syrian Resettlement Update 

It has been a busy few weeks for the Syrian Resettlement Scheme, with two new families arriving in 
early February and our earliest arrivals reaching one year in the UK. Alongside the normal inductions, 
volunteers arranged a wonderful óFoods from around the UKô session to enable people to taste the 
more traditional foods from their new home; from Eccles Cakes and Scones, to Cornish Pasties, Col-
chester Crab and Oysters! The event was great fun and a lovely way to reciprocate the usual spread 
of delicious Syrian food. We have also had talks from the police and community dental team and an 
information session on internet security ï with a pancake day celebration tossed in just for fun! 
  
The families have a variety of complex needs and so as a team we aim to provide them with support 
but also encourage independence as the project progresses into its second 
year. As such, we are currently supporting the families who have been here 
the longest to review their housing options, to seek employment and contin-
ue to build their lives here in Ipswich. We are lucky enough to have not one, 
but two new members of staff who will be sharing the role of Bilingual Assis-
tant and accompanying service users to appointments and meetings and 
helping with the orientation of new arrivals. We are very pleased to wel-
come Dr Rasha Al-Shalabi, who has been working at Ipswich Academy sup-
porting Arabic speaking students, and our very own Hamam Mahrat 
(pictured), who arrived through the project in September 2016 and has 
since been very supportive, volunteering his time with Suffolk Refugee Sup-
port ï we are sure that he and Rasha will make wonderful additions to our 
team! 


